

April 7, 2009

Mr, Jonathan Holtom P.E.
DEP/DARM
North Permitting Section
Division of Air Resource Management
2600 Blair Stone Road MS 5500
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

RECEIVED

APR 13 2009

BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

Re: Crystal River Power Plant, Title V Permit Number 0170004-020-AV

Dear Mr. Holtom:

Progress Energy is planning to contract with the Anderson Materials Group to install a temporary concrete batch plant at our Crystal River Energy Complex. The nuclear plant (Unit 3) will be installing two new steam generators. In order to remove the old steam generators and install the new steam generators, they will need to cut a window in the concrete wall of the reactor containment building. Once the new steam generators are installed, the concrete batch plant will be used to provide the special mix concrete to repair the containment structure (about 200 cubic yards for the project). Nuclear quality assurance requirements necessitate the need to mix the concrete on site as opposed to obtaining typical construction grade concrete from commercial batch plants. I understand that you have talked to Mr. Scott Cleveland with the Anderson Materials Group concerning this project.

We estimate that the emissions from the concrete batch plant will meet the requirements of an insignificant emission unit. Item number 13 of the Title V Permitting Action Tree allows waiting until the Title V permit is revised or renewed to incorporate the change in Appendix I-1.

Accordingly, we would very much appreciate adding the temporary concrete batch plant to Appendix I-1, List of Insignificant Emission Units and/or Activities the next time the permit is revised or renewed (the Title V permit is up for renewal this year). We anticipate installing and operating the concrete batch plant in the June – December 2009 timeframe. We will proceed as outlined above, unless you have any concern with the proposed plan.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (727) 820 5295. Thank you very much for your consideration.

Best regards,

Dave Meyer P.E.

E) and Mayor

Senior Environmental Specialist